DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Meeting in Kennedy Hall, Dunure, on Tuesday 21 January 2014 at 7.30pm

SEDERUNT: Mr Roy Storie(Treasurer), Mrs Jean McGinn(Secretary) Mr Andrew Guthrie, Mrs Elaine McQuade, Mr Alex Gibson.

IN ATTENDANCE: Mrs Colette McGarva (Link Officer) Sergeant Alan McDowall.

APOLOGIES:

ADOPTION OF MINUTES FOR MEETING OF 19 November 2013

Proposed: Mr Roy Storie, Seconded: Mr. A Guthrie.

POLICE BUSINESS: From 19 November to 21 January 2014 there had been 316 calls to police in the Maybole, North Carrick and Coylton Community Policing Team. Of these 51 were crime reports and 4 of these were in the Dunure Fisherton area. Theft of tools in Station Road, and attempted housebreaking. Also theft at Aucheninch cottage. These are ongoing investigations. Sgt McDowall asked if he could get some information into the Church newsletter asking residents to be vigilant and to note the new number for non emergency calls which is 101. 999 is still to be used for EMERGENCY calls.

COUNCILLOR'S REPORT: No Councillor was present

LINK OFFICER'S REPORT: Mr Storie was able to confirm the administration grant has now been received indeed the whole amount of £600. It was confirmed that the potholes at Dunduff had been repaired but there is still concern about the poor condition of Station Road surface especially at the bottom. This area will ideally need a full inlay resurface which may be considered in the next year's budget.

We will need to look at funding for a new notice board.

Mr Gibson asked that Arran View be considered for pothole repairs as this road is in a poor state.

MATTERS ARISING:

Lighthouse: Grants are still being sought here.

 North Carrick Community Benefit: Secretary will email the latest draft constitution to members. There is no word yet of a further meeting.

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Balance in Administration Account at 14 January

Paid in S A C Grant $\underline{£}600.00$ Balance at 23 December 2013 $\underline{£}1091.92$

Balance in Community Centre Account £3145.42

OPEN FORUM: No members of the public were present.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Email: Craig Tara application for provisional licence

• Email: Supplier Development Programme - Workshops.

Email: C C Seminar Update

Email: C C Handbook - useful contacts.

Scottish Rural Parliament Briefing Note

· Email from Julia Whitaker re North Carrick Community Benefit.

VASA - Are you Volunteer friendly?

Email re charity Burns Supper

- · Email from C McGarva re Dunduff potholes.
- Email re visit from Chief Executive.
- Email from Sandra Goldie re Station Road
- Letter from War Memorial Trust.
- Wicksteed Playscapes
- Scottish Natural Heritage Magazine.
- Healthwise Newsletter.

PLANNING: No planning issues.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- We have been asked if we could help financially to get a bench in memory of Donald Gibson who passed away last year. It has been suggested rather than at the harbour which has lots of benches that this be erected in the park. In the first instance we will cost various options for this.
- 2. Mr Guthrie has been approached regarding the launching costs at the harbour.
- 3. Secretary asks that a Vice Chair be appointed and also to try and encourage new members as we have two vacancies.
- 4. There will be a Fun Day in the Kennedy Park on Saturday 9 August to raise money toward the upkeep of Kennedy Hall.

MEETING CLOSED AT 8.45PM.

THE DATE OF NEXT MEETING TUESDAY 18 FEBRUARY 2014.